

Bruce Lo
February 3, 1955 - April 2, 2016

Bruce Lo, 61, passed away suddenly on Saturday, April 2, 2016. Born and raised in Hong Kong. He was a graduate of Brentwood College School in Canada, and the University of Wisconsin. He received a Bachelor of Business Administration degree at Florida Atlantic University in 1980. He was previously employed by Boca Raton Hotel and then opened his own business - Oriental Express Travel Agency in 1993. Bruce was a lifeguard when he was younger and enjoyed sailing, fishing, traveling, and golfing. He is survived by his loving mother Mrs. Lo Sum, and his brothers Brian Lo; Kevin Lo; and his sisters Ida Li; Jenny Wong; Ira Lo and Ada Lo. He is also survived by his partner Cheryl Wong, 4 nephews, 5 nieces, 1 grandniece, and 2 grandnephews.

Please join the family for a memorial gathering on Monday, April 18, 2016 at Palms West Funeral Home (110 Business Park Way, Royal Palm Beach, FL 33411) from 10:00am to 12:00pm.

In lieu of flowers, charitable contributions may be made to: Sheng-Yen Lu Foundation (sylfoundation.org, 17102 NE 40th Court, Redmond, WA 98052) or the School Our Children Organization (SOCO, 2608 Ellis Court, Plano, TX 75075) which sponsors children in need.

Events

APR Visitation 10:00AM - 12:00PM

18

Palms West Funeral Home and Crematory 110 Business Park Way, Royal Palm Beach, FL, US, 33411

Comments



This is Christopher's dad Ross, who with Sylvia, used to stop in to visit Christopher and Bruce on our way to and from Nova Scotia every year. I had been after Bruce to visit our so-called Free B&B, which he told me he would do soon. So when he said he didn't get the chance, I would tease him just to hear him laugh. We will sorely miss that stop-over visit with him, but will remember him fondly. Our condolences and prayers to all others who will also miss him.

Ross E. Wayland Sylvia A. Spader.

Ross E Wayland - April 17, 2016 at 09:49 PM



Bruce was a wonderful man. I had the pleasure and honor to work with him many times as Administrative Director at the University of Florida Dept of Pediatrics Jacksonville. He was very caring and always was so kind and made our travel a wonderful experience. He cared so much. My prayers are with his family and friends. May you find peace and solace knowing he was loved very much by those lives he touched.

Sandy Barata - April 16, 2016 at 01:36 AM



Known Bruce for almost 20 years. He took care of our whole family travel arrangement and did it in such a caring way. We viewed him as a family friend. The University of Florida Department of Pediatrics faculty members in Jacksonville whom had used Bruce as their agent all loved him. We will miss him dearly. Tom Chiu Jacksonville

Thomas Chiu - April 15, 2016 at 08:04 PM



It was such a pleasure to know who I will always think of as "Uncle Bruce." I think of his great work ethic and abilities. He always displayed a genuine warmth and love for his family. I will think of his business success and the fun he had with family.



Pamela McArthur - April 15, 2016 at 10:39 AM